The Board of Assessors met on Wednesday, July 16, 2014 at 6:00 p.m.  Present were Chairman McCarthy, Clerk Smith, Member Stetson and Principal Assessor Donahue.
The Board of Assessors reviewed the mail folder.

The Board signed the payroll sheet for the week ending 7/26/14.

The Assessors reviewed and signed the warrant in the amount of $ 9,703.20.
The Board of Assessors signed (4) Motor Vehicle Excise Tax warrants and commitments for FY14, FY13 and FY12.
Principal Assessor Donahue and the Board of Assessors had a discussion regarding upcoming ATB cases.

The Board discussed the proposed contract with Patriot Properties for the Interim Year adjustments and Triennial Certification for both Real Estate & Personal Property.
The Board of Assessors signed a one year employment contract with Principal Assessor Donahue.

The Board members and Principal Assessor Donahue had a lengthy discussion about the computer issues we have been experiencing with our AssessPro database due to ongoing problems with the server over the last several weeks.  The Board requested that a letter be sent to the Board of Selectmen to inform them of these issues and to make them aware that we may at some point be required to upgrade our Patriot database and this upgrade may come at a considerable cost to the town.
The minutes of July 2, 2014 were accepted and filed.
The meeting was adjourned at 6:45 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

____________________________

Cheryl A. Smith,

Clerk

